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2010 Diary on back page

DISCLAIMER AND WARNING "Wireless Review”, the official newsletter of the Historical
Wireless Society of South East Queenszland Inc. often contains *articles regarding mains-operated
valve radios and associated equipment. Wording of *articles and opinions exprezsed herein are those
of the *arficle authors/contributors and correspondents and do not necessarily reflect the views or
policies of this Society, the Sociely's Committee, Society members or itz publishers. Whilst the
publishers take due care and diligence in the preparation of thiz newsletter they take no responsibility
or liability for any mistakes, misprints, omissions, nor guarantee the truth and accuracy of any
*article. Persons acting on any opinion, advice, fact or advertisement, published in this issue do zo at
their own risk. The Society, Society Committee, Society members or its publishers bear no
respongsibility or liability for any loss or injury suffered by any person who relies wholly or in part
upon advice or fact in any *article, of any nature, contained therein. *Articles must be submitted with
author's name and address which can be withheld from publication on request. To operate such
appliances requires high voltages at lethal levels and as a conzequence can constitute a setious risk
which could conceivably result in electrocution. Any modifications, alterations and/or servicing of
electronic equipment should only be attempted by qualified persons. In addition an isolation
transformer should be used at all times when working on AC/DC appliances as the chassis of such
equipment is often connected to one side of the mains power supply.
*article/s incorporate - articless, circuitis, advice, facti, advertisement/s
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It seems 2010 is getting off to a good start. Sufficient articles for this publication have been
forthcoming, and an extra club day—President’'s Day—has been added to the calendar. I
think this will be a fun day to attend. See the program on Page 9.

I am always looking for ways to improve the magazine. This issue sees a couple of
changes. First “Market Place’” has been removed—due to lack of interest, but any received
will find a place elsewhere in the magazine, and in its place is the “Member Profile”.
President Rob volunteered to do the first article (P 22). Requirements are that you provide
a photo and the story on how you became interested in Radio Collecting. Initially commit-
tee members will be contributors and then it will be open to all. I found Rob’s extremely
interesting.

This vear sees my sixth vear as Editor of your magazine. Although not a “radio buff” I'm
happy to continue in this position unless someone else puts a hand up. Thank you to Stuart
Irwin for his assistance with the last magazine. Having an assistant editor with radio
knowledge leads to more accurate information.

Lurline Slater

President’s Report

The New Year is upon us again and it was good to see a big turmn out for the first meeting
for the year at Darra. About 535 members were at the ready to pick up some nice items
amongst the 130 plus lots being auctioned. There was some very nice 1920°s gear that
went under the hammer along with the huge valve complete in its shipping case. I did hear
someone say that it was the last large valve the club had to sell.

Again I ask that if any member has an idea for an activity or wishes that the club organise a
particular session then please come forward and speak with a committee member. The
committee is working for the benefit of all society members so make sure you have your
5ay.

Following on from the ideas presented at Darra for the additional club get together in
April. I can now advise that at the last committee meeting we ratified the President’s Bare-
foot Bowls Day, to be held on April 18. It will be an action packed day consisting of “My
Favourite Radio™ which will be a show and tell session. There will be a trading table set up
for members to trade, sell or barter quality radios. Yes, providing they are “quality”,
valves are acceptable. Then we can enjoy a game of bowls and lunch. The more partici-
pants we have for bowls the better it will be for a very interesting day. See the advert else-
where in the magazine for more details. (Note: it was suggested that if the top of your feet
don’t get to see much sun, then wear a pair of socks.)

Also, I would like to remind you that the Wireless Institute of Australia (WIA) is celebrat-
ing 100 years as an amateur radio organisation. This is a wonderful achievement and I
believe it to be the oldest amateur radio organisation in the world. Congratulations WIA.

Rob Zanchetta



Secretary’s Report

Hello members, and all the best for 2010,

Well this vear certainly got away to good start with the first auction of 2010 at the Ce-
mentco Bowls Club at Darra on 31%. January. We had an excellent turn out of members
with about 130 items to be sold. As usual Shirley and Warren put on the meal for one and
all. This involves quite a lot of work for both Shirley and Warren and I'm sure all mem-
bers appreciate the effort that they both put in to making the day the success that it was.
On behalf of all members I would like to say THANK YOU for all your time and effort.

At this auction the President suggested that we have a bare foot bowls day and asked for a
show of interest from those present. As a result it was decided at the last Committee
Meeting that this would be held on Sunday 18" April at Cementco Bowls Club. Rob has
probably mentioned this event in his report and details are elsewhere in this magazine.
This is a new idea and is all about having a bit of fun. No doubt the Society has some
bowlers in its ranks and I’'m sure that any advice given by them will be gratefully received
by the novices.

So do come along and try something different. I'm sure that you will enjoy the experi-
ence.

Well that’s about all for the present, and I look forward to seeing you on the 14" March at
Wynnum North State School. Happy collecting.

Gordon.
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Treasurer's Report

The club successfully gained a grant of $1558.

We have purchased two gazebos with sides, and 4 camping chairs. These will be used for
outside displays at shows, exhibitions and events where we deal with the public.

This includes $500 for petrol, so the Events Coordinator and his helpers can be reim-
bursed, when they travel to public displays put on by the club.

Money not spent by the end of September must be refunded.

The club currently has a balance of around $23,000 in funds. It is hoped this can be built
up to $30,000, so that interest on investments will cover club costs, particularly the news-
letter.

The club numbers are expected to fall as time goes on; there will be less money coming
in, and outgoings will increase e.g. the cost of hall hire and insurance.
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There should be no reason in the foreseeable future to raise subscriptions. The building up
of funds will ensure this.

I trust that club members will be happy with this policy, and I look forward to vour feed-
back.

Peter Hadgraft
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Auctioneers Report —Darra Cementco 29 January 2010

With plenty of reminders sent to members prior to our first Auction for 2010, the Darra Auc-
tion was very successful. Traditionally the first auction of the year is a big auction. There were
some 15 members who submitted 130 items and there were 37 club items. It's interesting to
note that out of the 130 items submitted 91 items came from only 3 members, in other words
70% of the items came from approximately 2% of our members-a special thanks to all those
members who made the auction such a success.

Some highlights of the auction were a nice Bullphone Horn Speaker (5130), 1920’s Magna
Coustian TRF set ($210), nice 1930 HMYV table model radio {$120). Although handed in be-
cause reserves weren’t reached; some nice examples of American Arvin and Emerson ‘520’
radios in beautiful condition. Highest amount went for a mint condition 1950's Kreisler 11-36
table-gram $320. Our auctions continue to source some healthy items, although good quality
radio items are becoming scarcer. | encourage members to bring their unwanted item/s. Place
a reasonable reserve and you could be surprised and what good prices our auctions can se-
cure,

Our next Auction is SUNDAY MARCH 14th , at Wynnum North State School (see elsewhere in
this magazine for details) and at this stage I'm promised interesting items including some early
1920's wireless books, 1920's wireless sets, Bakelite radios and lots of valves. If you don’t have
an email address and would like to discuss an item you’re thinking of entering in the auction,
call me on 5471 1062

Till then —John Murt Auctioneer
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